
Moving Forward Together 
A message from Carole Smith,  

Superintendent of Portland Public Schools 

Dear Community Members, 

 

I have heard some confusion expressed about our work to develop and define our high 
school strategy, and how it fits with the district-wide work underway on our long-range 
facilities plan.  While both are urgent pieces of work, the two efforts are on separate tracks 
and separate timelines. 

 

Since last summer, Portland Public Schools has been undergoing an exhaustive review of 
the condition of our school buildings. Our independent contractors have collected detailed 
information from the state of the electrical systems to the size and quality of our class-
rooms, labs, libraries and gyms. That review included ALL of our buildings: elementary, 
preK-8, middle and high school.  

 

Why, then, is the long-range facility planning underway focusing only the schools serving 
pre-kindergarten through 8th grade? 

 

Since 2000, our community and our school board have grappled with the schools serving 
our younger students. As enrollment dropped in those grades, we have closed, consoli-
dated and reconfigured many schools, and we have built new programs and new models. 
At this point, we believe that we have achieved some stability moving forward, both in 
terms of our enrollment of younger students and in the number of schools we need to 
serve them.  

 

From PreK to 8th grade, we are ready to engage the community in planning for facilities – 
how best to create and revive school buildings to serve our students’ needs.  We just aren’t 
ready to plunge into a bricks-and-mortar discussion of our high schools. 

 

In the last 12 years, PPS’s high school enrollment has dropped by 2,000 students. Half  
that decline has happened in the last two years alone. We know that the demographic dip 
is still working its way through the system, and that our high school enrollment is ex-
pected to decline further before it rebounds. 

 

And yet, we haven’t closed a PPS high school since 1981, when Jackson, Adams and Wash-
ington-Monroe closed. That’s 27 years. We know that many of our high school buildings 
are half empty, while others are bursting – the effect not only of our changing demograph-
ics but also our liberal transfer policy and No Child Left Behind. 

 

But our high school system is more than just a collection of buildings (every one of them in 
need of renovation or replacement) on 10 locations across the city. Our high schools are 
home to an incredible diversity of programs, services and educational models: focus op-
tions, career technical education, language immersion, International Baccalaureate pro-
grams, dual-credit programs, small schools and comprehensives. 

 

Over the last decade, and recently through the Office of High Schools, we have created and 
nurtured innovative efforts to increase student achievement at high school. And we have 
focused intensively on what is, and is not, working for students in our high schools  
through deeper research and results from the small schools and other models. 

 

Continued on page 2 
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Cont. from page 1 

 

All of our high school reforms, to date, have been site specific. Each reform has responded to the challenges and opportu-
nities on one of our existing campuses. Some have been tremendously  successful.   

 

Now we have a rare opportunity to step back and look at our high schools as a system – and opportunity to challenge 
ourselves and our community to design a high school strategy that meets our students’ needs in this, the 21st Century, 
with equity and achievement for all students. 

 

Defining that strategy is one of my immediate priorities as superintendent. I have asked a dozen school principals to join 
an action team to help define that strategy and engage our students, teachers, principals and broad community in the 
work. That team gave its first opening report to the School Board on Monday, March 10, and will continue to share their 
progress. 

 

The action team will identify the framework and issues that will deliver a coherent and equitable strategy:  

· What are the biggest issues or tension points in our high school system today? 

· What principles and or assumptions should drive the high school strategy? 

· What do students need from our high schools to thrive in today’s world and today’s workforce? 

· What programs should be available to all students? Should they exist in each and every high school, or be geo-
graphically distributed so all students have access? 

· What models of schools – small schools, career tech schools, etc. -- should all students have access to? 

· How many schools can we sustain, with our limited enrollment, staffing and budget, while still delivering on our 
vision? 

  

These are weighty questions, and the answers may challenge our conventional thinking and threaten our assumptions. 
But those are just the questions we need to ask if we are going to have a true community conversation about equity and 
achievement in every one of our high schools.  

 

We have a window, now, to define the high school strategy and move forward together. The work is urgent, but it must 
not be frenetic or imposed quickly upon the community to meet an artificial timeline. Any changes will require commu-
nity vetting and ownership, as well as thoughtful planning before implementation; this much we have learned from past 
school closures and reconfiguration.  

 

Decisions about the size and location of our high school buildings, while important, will come as the result of this strat-
egy. The buildings cannot drive the strategy. For that reason, and very consciously, I have asked the Portland School 
Board not to include our high schools in this winter’s facilities discussions.  

 

I know that is frustrating to some, particularly in a few high schools where the community is chomping at the bit to get 
started on much needed facilities upgrades or replacement. I hear that frustration. At the same time, we have an unusual 
opportunity to find genuine answers to how we as a district move forward to help all of our young people be successful. 

 

It’s high time to have that conversation, and I hope you will join us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Carole Smith  



News from Richmond’s  
Parent Teacher Association 

 

Kristina Kallen Kim Tanada   Mika Obara    Sonciray Bonnell           Yoko Sato  

       President    Vice President     Treasurer          Secretary        Special Events 

 

Volunteers for Spring Festival!!!  The planning time for the May 17th third annual Spring 
Festival is upon us.  Meg Matsushima and Kim Tanada have generously offered to cochair the festival yet 
again!!!  Thank you Meg and Kim!!!  Last year we had 117 volunteers help make this event a success.  Because 
our community is even bigger this year and because we are giving the neighbors a special invitation, we need 
even more.  Next week your room representatives will begin contacting parents from each class to sign up vol-
unteers for the various tasks.  Some of the volunteer needs are: 

 

1.  Help distribute invitations to our Richmond neighbors. 

2.  Send out thank you letters to sponsors (and the PTA will even give you a letter template that you can use to 
simplify this). 

3.  Promote the event to your friends and neighbors. 

4.  Mail flyers to businesses. 

5.  Recruit volunteers to staff the games. 

6.  Work as a team of four people to find sponsors for the festival. 

7.  Sew table skirts that can be velcroed onto the tables (so we are more “green” this year and are not throwing 
away loads of paper used as table skirts). 

8.  Help decorate the day prior to the festival. 

9.  Help set up. 

10.  Help clean up. 

11.  Sell game bracelets. 

12.  Visit local publications, give them a flyer, and ask them to donate advertising space in their publication. 

13.  Staff the bounce house. 

14.  Staff the obstacle course. 

15.  Staff the tricycle race. 

16.  Work as a cashier at the festival. 

17.  Work at the silent Keepsake auction (artwork only created by children of Richmond) in setup, cashiering, 
will call, and clean up. 

 

And these are just a few opportunities!  If you see something on the list that you would like to help with, 
please contact your room representative or Kristina Kallen at kmk456@comcast.net.  Many hands make light 
work so join us in making this Spring Festival the best ever!!! 

 



 

 

Online Parent Survey for Feedback on 
Childcare at Richmond 

As part of an evaluation process for before and after school care programs, parents can submit a brief 
online survey of their child's before/after school care experience. Surveys should be completed by 
Friday, March 28. To access surveys online, go to: 
http://www.zoomerang.com/survey.zgi?p=WEB227GSD3FCFB. Paper forms are also available at the 
sign-in location in the childcare space. 

You will receive the results of the survey for your school’s program. 

Nancy Hauth, Program Manager 
916-3230, nhauth@pps.k12.or.us 







TOTAL DONATION 

2 7 5 2 0 $ 9 





 

 

Portland Taiko Offers Parent-Child Workshop 
 

Portland Taiko is offering a one-time parent-child workshop on Sunday, March 9. The workshop is from 11 a.m. to 
noon, for ages 3-6  and the cost is $40 per pair, with a limit of 12 pairs.  Folks who are interested can all the office at 503-
288-2456 for registration information. 

 

Parent-Child Workshops are a one-time, hour-long introductory workshop for kids and their parents to get a taste of 
taiko.   Activities include stretching, drum rolls, repeating basic rhythms and games to encourage cooperation and fo-
cused energy. 

 

We also offer kids taiko classes, though we're mid-session right now. The next session starts in May. 



 

 

 

• Portland Public Schools recognizes the diver-
sity and worth of all individuals and groups 
and their roles in society.  All individuals and 
groups shall be treated with fairness in all 
activities, programs and operations, without 
regard to age, color, creed, disability, marital 
status, national origin, race, religion, sex or 
sexual orientation. 

Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P 

CALENDAR FOR March 13-April 14, 2008 

   

Thurs. Mar. 13 Second grading period ends in trimester yearly schedule 

  Scrip pick up day 

 

Fri. Mar 14 NO SCHOOL—Teachers prepare report cards to be sent home with  

  students on Fri. March 21st 

   

  Take your kids to see the Cleveland High School performance of Honk!  
  An Ugly Ducking Story at 7:00 PM in the auditorium (March 14-15).  
  This family-friendly musical is a huge hit. 

 

Mon. Mar. 17 Scrip pick up day 

 

Tues. Mar. 18 Oya No Kai Board meeting at 6:45 PM 

 

Wed. Mar. 19 Superintendent Carole Smith meets with all PTA Board members from  
  every school in the Franklin Cluster.  Meeting held 6:30 PM in the library 
  at Franklin High School (5405 SE Woodward)  

 

Fri. Mar. 21 Report cards go home for second trimester grades. 

  

Saturday,  March 22—Sunday, March 30 is Spring Vacation!  

  
Mon. Mar. 31 Students and staff return to Richmond from Spring Vacation fun! 

  Scrip order day 

 

Wed. Apr. 2 Host Family Training at 7:00 PM in the library (babysitting available) 

 

Fri. Apr. 4 Scrip pick up day  

 

Tues. Apr. 8 Pizzicato Fundraiser for Richmond Foundation (61st and Division) 

 

Thurs. Apr. 10 School Assembly with students in grades 3-5  performing  taiko with our 
  Artist-in-residence for students in grades PreK-2.  Assembly at 1:30 PM in 
  the cafeteria 

   

Fri. Apr. 11 NO SCHOOL—Teachers’ professional development day (District) 

 

Mon. Apr. 14 NO SCHOOL—Teachers’ professional development day (Richmond only) 

RICHMOND JAPANESE IMMERSION 

Richmond office hours are  

7:30 AM—4:00 PM 

To reach Patsy Burke,  Secretary: 

503-916-6220 

pburke1@pps.k12.or.us 

To reach Kathryn Anderson, Richmond 
Principal: 

503-916-6220 

503-329-1681 (cell) 

keanders@pps.k12.or.us 

 

 
Portland Public Schools 
Japanese Magnet Program 


